
Draft Minutes for March 8, 2017 SCC Meeting 
 
SCC Members Role Present 
Hollie Pettersson Chair O 
Nick Hintze Parent X 
Jill Landes-Lee Parent X 
James Barron Vice Chair X 
Scott Poulson Parent O 
Laurie McBride Parent X 
Derek Peterson Parent X 
Julie Fielding Principal X 
Maria Bailey Kindergarten Teacher X 
Lisa Coleman 2nd grade Teacher X 
 
 
Agenda items: 
 
1- Review last meeting’s notes and give final approval:   

Minutes were edited slightly for a couple of incomplete areas and then vote to 
approve was unanimous. 
 

2- Update on action items:   
Last month’s action items were discussed.  Laurie was asked to do an item for 
May’s PTA newsletter instead of April as there is already an article ready to go 
for April.   

 
3- CSIP Plan:  

The school will primarily focus on ELA for their academic goal as historically 
there has not been an upward trend in student proficiency in this academic 
area.  Goals were set in ELA, math, and school climate.  Goals were consistent 
in each area to improve by 2 basis points over the scores of the previous year.  
The assessments that will be used to measure the goal are DIBELSnet for K-2 
students and SAGE for 3-5 students as well as the Tiered Fidelity Inventory (for 
school climate goal).  To monitor progress throughout the year, we will look at 
DIBELs, SRI, and district-wide assessments data. It was proposed to spend the 
allocated LAND Trust funding on the following:   

• 3 Reading Aides and 2 math aides:  $32,000 
• Teacher Professional Development:  $1,200 
• Substitutes for Professional Development:  $2,400 
• 2 aides to support Behavior and Academic goals:  $15,000 
• iPad lab:  $8,893 

 



All members present signed the signature form for the 2017-18 Comprehensive 
School Improvement Plan (CSIP) and the School LAND Trust Plan. 

 
4- Update on school happenings 

a. DIBELs results from January’s testing: 
Data was shared from all grade levels.  In Reading K-2, we averaged 
76% proficient, close to our end-of-year goal.  In grades 3-5 the average 
was 83% of students were proficient in at least one of the measures 
(DIBELSnet or SRI).  In math K-2, we averaged 58% proficient, with 
concerns in kindergarten and 2nd grade specifically.  In grades 3-5 we 
averaged 77% proficient, close to our end-of-year goal. 

b. Jog-a-thon planning:   
Plans are set for May 12th.   

c. Literacy Month: 
March 21st is Literacy Night which PTA is sponsoring.  The school looks 
great and students are enjoying the Harry Potter theme with literacy. 

 
 
Action Items:   

• Laurie will write an article for the PTA newsletter for May (due 3rd week of 
April). 

• Julie will write up the minutes and send out to SCC members. 
 


